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Figure 2.8: Monitoring the Products of Collaboration Tool

Product Underperforming Learning Effective High Performing

Norms Norms are generic 
and represent typical 
meeting expectations 
such as being on 
time and coming 
prepared. The team 
hasn’t discussed 
what will happen 
when a member 
violates norms.

The team has norms 
in place and regularly 
reads and refers 
to them. While 
members may be 
reluctant to call out 
a team member who 
isn’t following the 
norms, they make 
references to the 
expected behaviors.

Team norms are in 
place, and members 
review them 
regularly. Members 
wrote the norms to 
reflect the behaviors 
they’re committed 
to displaying. When 
they were developed, 
they were written 
around issues the 
team anticipated 
they would face in 
their work.

Team members 
take collective 
responsibility to 
make sure everyone 
follows norms so that 
they are effective 
in their work. They 
add norms when 
issues arise that 
aren’t already 
covered. Meetings 
run smoothly with 
everyone engaged in 
the work.

Agendas 
over time

The team might not 
have agendas, or its 
agenda items might 
be unfocused. Some 
items may look more 
like announcements 
than steps in the 
process.

Agendas are in place, 
but the team doesn’t 
always follow them. 
Sometimes the 
team gets caught 
up in discussions 
not related to an 
item on the agenda. 
Team members add 
agenda items during 
the meeting.

Agenda items flow 
from meeting to 
meeting, and the 
team members build 
the agenda for the 
next meeting at the 
end of each meeting 
because they know 
where the team 
left off.

The team’s embrace 
of the PDSA cycle 
is apparent in its 
work. Items have an 
anticipated beginning 
and ending time to 
keep members from 
veering off topic 
during discussions. 
Team members use 
protocols when 
appropriate.

SMART 
goals

The team has written 
its SMART goals from 
a model the school 
or district provided 
rather than creating 
their own product. 
Team members are 
concerned about 
the accountability 
these goals will bring 
to their work. They 
worry about what 
will happen if they 
don’t make progress 
throughout the year 
in accomplishing 
their goals and 
tend to set low 
expectations for 
themselves.

The team sets 
SMART goals for the 
year and uses the 
action planning to 
develop the steps 
they will take. The 
team typically looks 
at its goals a few 
times a year when 
it receives fresh 
benchmark data.

The team sets 
SMART goals for the 
year and regularly 
checks in with 
its action plan to 
monitor its progress. 
When team members 
see that they are not 
making anticipated 
progress, they 
revise or adjust their 
action plan.

The team uses 
short-term SMART 
goals in their work. 
Team members are 
comfortable setting 
high expectations 
because they are 
confident that they 
are able to improve 
student learning as 
they collaborate. 
They use the goal-
setting process to 
make their team 
more effective.
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Data Team members know 
they are expected 
to use data in their 
work but don’t 
always know what 
data to use and how 
to analyze them for 
their purposes. For 
example, after each 
benchmark they 
look for trends but 
aren’t sure how to 
use this information 
in their work. These 
discussions invariably 
fall back into talking 
about students who 
need help but don’t 
provide insight into 
what help they need. 
Teams also tend 
to use a cut score 
to discuss student 
performance on 
common formative 
assessments rather 
than student work.

Team members 
are getting better 
about using 
student work from 
common formative 
assessments to plan 
effective responses, 
but they often group 
all students who are 
not yet proficient 
together for the 
response. They know 
the importance 
of using their 
benchmark data but 
are most comfortable 
when someone prints 
the reports for them 
and helps them 
understand what 
they are seeing.

Team members 
are comfortable 
moving from facts 
to inferences in their 
data. They know 
what data to use to 
identify students who 
need extra time and 
support and have 
practices in place 
to track student 
learning. When they 
are struggling with 
an aspect of student 
learning, they know 
how to dig deeper 
into their results to 
learn more. They see 
data as helpful rather 
than threatening.

Team members 
seek out data to 
provide them the 
information to help 
their students. They 
dig deeply into 
benchmark and 
diagnostic data to 
get answers to their 
questions about 
student learning. 
They look at data 
for what the data 
can tell them rather 
than seeing them as 
a judgment of their 
quality as teachers.
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